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WATER-SEWER COMMISSION MEETING
March 12, 2013 “?vi [ q ‘}D‘}
Present: Leo Collette, Val Daigle, Charlie Packard, Mary Calandrella
Tighe & Bond Reps: Randy Brown and Peter Valinski
Absent: George Cornwall, Dave Berger and Steve Nims 1= S
CALL TO ORDER e o
6:00pm 0

OLD BUSINESS

Randy Brown from Tighe & Bond gave the status update on the 5 water tank purchase items. -
Rural Development needs to sign off on the change order for the tank mixer, security cameras.
and the telemetry system. *Note: The cameras need the state engineer to sign off on the approval
for this item. No pricing has been received yet on the variable speed motors — Tighe & Bond
estimates that the motors will cost around $ 60,000- $ 70,000. Randy will instruct Five Oaks to
get bids.

Contact #2: Blasting mats need to be removed, tree replacement and re-seed tank site. Leo asked
if there was any additional monies leftover he would like to use the monies to install around the
tank and the old well house.

NEW BUSINESS

Randy discussed the possibility of Tighe & Bond doing a water main project on Williams Rd.
Leo stated that some funding may come from a delinquent Water/Sewer customer that is in
arrears.

Resident: Marilyn Clark — 15 Puffer St has requested a one time abatement from her February
water bill due to leak that she was unaware of and has since repaired.

Motion by Charlie, 2™ by Val to reduce her current bill to her average quarterly bill, vote was
unanimous.

COMMISSIONERS REPORT

Leo spoke briefly on the ASR that he generated from our data and placed together in a binder
format by Melissa from Veolia. The report was presented to all the commissioners and was also
provided to the Town Administrator, Selectman and various department heads.

Leo spoke also on the water consumption used and the amounts lately are higher. This was
reported by the Water treatment plant in just the last 2 months. Leo feels that spring will bring
water leaks once the frost is gone.

NEXT MEETING

April 9, 2013 @ 6:00pm

ADJOURN
Motion by: Charlie Packard, 2" by Val Daigle, vote was unanimous. 7:10pm

Respectfully Submitted by: ary @atandretia



